
                                                       
  

 

 

 

 

 

To whom it may concern. 

 

 

 

 

As Irvine Plant Ltd were the contractors carrying out works at the old gas works in 

Innerleithen for Murray Campbell, we would like to confirm that the site had an 

existing hardcore base which was over grown with scrub. The scrub was mulched 

down where weed prevention membrane was laid and a fresh layer of hardcore was 

compacted to top off existing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

Ewan Irvine 
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